Huron’s Preparation Techniques:  Some Ideas to Share

Note:  The Diocese of Huron worked towards a strategic plan first before moving towards a financial campaign called RENEW.  They did some very helpful work in engaging the whole diocese in the planning, and thus readying the diocese for engagement in a campaign. Here are a couple very good ideas from their experience.

Lay Leaders Days. Although the lay leaders days were not totally focused on RENEW, we did have an opportunity to promote RENEW at those days and to help lay people feel comfortable with strategic planning. When it was decided to have lay leaders days as a part of the implementation of our Diocesan Strategic Plan, the lay membership of the Strategic Plan Implementation Group were very insistent that those days should be for lay people only. A diocesan staff leader was there as a guide for the day and in two instances one of the Bishops was present to give some meditations and to listen. Lay leadership was recruited for the animating of the days. There was a sense that this was not going to fly well with the clergy (too threatening) but in the end clergy pushback was minimal. The days were 10 – 3 on a Saturday and over 400 people attended our four events. The feedback from the laity on those days was as follows:

· It is great to get together without the clergy. “They hog the conversation” was a comment heard.

· We and our gifts are being underutilized by the parishes and by the diocese.

· It was really good to talk to people from other parishes and find out that we are all facing similar issues. The sharing was what was liked most about the days.

Bishops’ involvement in RENEW. The Bishops made a commitment to each give one day a week during the winter to making visits in connection with RENEW. That commitment is now ongoing at ½ day a week each. It is in their schedule long-term and it is the responsibility of the RENEW team to use their time wisely. We initially envisioned this to start with quiet phase visits to potential donors, but quickly realized that getting parishes on board was going to be a hurdle. The Bishops then committed to visiting every parish along with either a staff person from the diocese or one of the lay leaders of the future campaign to present RENEW to parish leadership. This process, while arduous and tiring has by and large brought the parishes on board. Additionally it has given the Bishops a whole different perspective on the diocese. The Bishops would probably say that they have never before been with parishes to talk about how things are going and where they want to go. They do the special events and visits when parishes are seeking a new priest or are in some sort of trouble. This has been good for them and for the diocese. 
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